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President’s Letter
By Mark Monroe, ONA President

Hello Friends and Neighbors,

Well here we are at the beginning of a
new school year and | have to admit we
are excited for Hunter to go to his first
day of school. It also reminds me how
careful we need to be in our neighbor-
hoods. Kids do the darnedest things! So
just be prepared especially when you are
driving into that east sun in the mornings.

The ONA has several key dates that you
need to be aware of. First we will be
having a general membership meeting
on_September 11th at the Oakridge
Country Club. This is an important meet-
ing because we will be presenting
thoughts and ideas that will take us
through the next year. Also Mike Dollar
will provide us with an update on the

Vitality Grant Update
By Mike Dollar

It takes a lot of work to plant an en-
trance. Somehow | thought pulling out
plants, mixing soil, and digging holes
would pretty much sum up the proce-
dure. Oh no, that just scratches the sur-
face. One must first kill the
grass and weeds, remove old:
plants (or create a whole new§
planting bed if none was there :
to begin with), then grind any§
old stumps to smithereens, fix§
any broken brickwork on the
planters, and finally dig holes and plant.
Did | mention reposition and even run
additional sprinklers to water the new
plants during our recent summer heat-
fest?

progress of the Neighborhood Vitality
Grant. Finally, Dr. James Chanez has in-
vited a guest speaker to come and share
his knowledge on private home care and
the importance of knowing the different
options including how those options can
impact the entire family.

Then, on October 7th, the ONA, COP,
Women’s Group, Daytimers and the Oak-
ridge Country Club will be hosting the
Texas National Night Out. | am truly
excited about this event. Each organiza-
tion has put in a great deal of effort to
have the best event in North Texas. We
will have special guests including the Po-
lice and Fire Departments, Careflight,
CERT Teams, High School Bands, Cheer-

Continued on Page 4

If you use the Big Oaks, Richland, or
Richoak entrances, we are meeting the
requirements for obtaining a license from
the City of Garland before proceeding.
You see our new design is larger than the
current one, so we need to get per-
< mission first. No problems are an-
i ticipated. We have submitted the
: requested information and | esti-
§mate that we’ll probably have
: started on these entrances by the
time you read this article.

If you have been using any other en-
trance, they’re done! | think they look
very good now and | can imagine them a
few years from now. Dave Collins, of DLS
Landscape and Maintenance, has been an
excellent choice for us. He has planted
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several other neighborhoods in Garland
and is familiar with the Garland
Neighborhood Vitality Grant Program. He
has been so cooperative, and has gone
out of his way more than once to create a
showplace of our neighborhood’s en-
trances. (Dave: If you’re reading this, it
does NOT mean you’re getting a bonus.)

Upon Dave’s suggestion, we have pur-
posely waited until this fall to plant
around our perimeter wall. Experience
has shown tree survival rates are better
when planted then. This also works with

Continued on Page 5
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Don’t Be a Victim

Garland Police August News Release

Don’t be a Victim

Garland Police are proactively trying to prevent robberies of individuals by educating Garland residents
on how not to become a victim. With today’s down-turn in the economy Police have seen a rise in re-
ports for robberies of individuals.

Officers are asking for Garland citizens to follow eight simple steps;

L2

L2

Do not carry large amounts of money on your person.
Be observant and aware of your surroundings.

Pay attention to suspicious people and vehicles.

Try not to walk alone.

Help yourself and your neighbors by being watchful.

If approached by a person with a weapon, do not fight or resist.
Call 911 to report a crime or suspicious activity.

call Garland Crime Stoppers with crime information 972-272-TIPS (8477).

Let Sue Do It

The repairman is coming, but you have a meeting?
Let Sue do it.

Kitty and Rover won’t go to the kennel?

Let Sue do it.

Endless possibilities and reasonable pricing:

e pet sitting or house sitting

e mail and paper pickup (nominal charge)

o errands (bank, cleaners, pharmacy)

e grocery shopping (especially for homebound)
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SUMMER MEMBERSHIP OPPORTUNITIES

Annual Membership Promotion
Full Membership - No Restrictions in Play: $2,095 plus tax

Get 1 year Free Carts, Get 1 year Free Range,
Get 1 year Free Guest Passes

Pool Membership
Pool Members and their families enjoy use of the
swimming pool with access to all social events and dining
hosted in the main clubhouses at Oakridge Country Club.
Annual Fee - $350.00 plus tax
Memorial Day to Labor Day

Sports Plus Membership
Sports Plus Memberships are non-transferable memberships.
Members and their families enjoy golf privileges, unlimited use of
the outdoor lighted tennis courts, swimming, fitness, and access to
all social events and dining hosted in the main clubhouses at
Oakridge Country Club, The Shores Country Club, Timberlinks, The
Golf Club McKinney and The Golf Club at Twin Creeks.
Initiation Fee: one time fee of $199.00
Single Membership: $49.95 monthly
Family membership: $69.96 monthly

ASK HOW TO RECEIVE YOUR FREE TRIP FOR TWO
(Airfare & Hotel Included). CALL TRECIA FOR DETAILS -
972-530-8008 EXT. 239 or email thamilton@irigolfgroup.com.

HandiGals

Tired of those minor household jobs

Picture Your Ad Here! that never get done?

* Plumbing: faucets, disposal, toilets, sinks
* Electrical: ceiling fans, light fixtures, outlets

. * Security: door locks or window locks
See the ONA website
- 00 Honest estimates, dependable service,
for sizes and pricing.

and reasonable prices

Contact Cecile, an Oakridge resident since 1995
http://www.OakridgeNA.com 972-896-9413 or 972-414-8057

e-mail: cmleks@verizon.net

NO JOB IS TOO SMALL
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Oakridge Women’s Club (OWC)

By Libby Morse

The Oakridge Women's Club is open to all women in the Oak-
ridge neighborhood who share a strong and common bond in
the love of our children and families. We welcome prospective
new members at all meetings! Annual dues are $30.00, which
pays for holiday parties and sunshine fund. Come join the fun!
We would love to meet you and your family!

We meet the first Thursday of every month at 7:00 p.m. New
member game night will be on October 2nd at Tami Monroe’s
house. Call for directions!

Open to
all Women
in Oakridge!

In August, we held our annual officer
elections. Sheila Wange is our new Presi-
dent and Vice President is Tami Monroe.
The 2008-2009 calendar was planned and
is packed with fun events including holi-
day parties, a progressive dinner and
game night just to name a few! Thanks to
all of our great volunteers!

If you would like more details about the upcoming
events or joining the OWC, please contact Libby Morse
at tomlib@tx.rr.com or 972-523-3069.

Philip Hanas
OAKRIDGE PAINT & PAPER

Oakridge Resident Free Estimates

&

PAINTING:

WALLPAPER:

CARPENTRY:

TRUST:

214 -724 1912
972- 414 -1912

Day
Eve.

Interior & Exterior
Refinish Doors & Cabinets
Repair Drywall & Texture

Hanging, Removal, Prep

Repair Soffits & Fascia
Install new trim, moldings

Quality work done by
the owner
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President’s Letter
(Continued from Page 1)

leaders, etc. There will be food and drinks as well as door prizes
from our local vendors. Plus, | will be cooking some brisket and
sausage. | am going to invite some of our local media to cover the
event—including Steve Blow. | want to show him how Neighbor-
hood Associations can benefit the community.

Now all we need is YOU!
| hope to see you soon at both events!

Mark Monroe

ONA Tech Tip

If you have a desktop computer, make it a point never to
move your computer tower (i.e.. computer ’box’) while
the computer is running. Desktop computers dislike be-
ing jostled around and will often retaliate with nasty little
error messages.

Need a Tech Tip answer?
Email “TechDoc” at
norwegia42@gmail.com.

Help!

simple.

Space
ONA members receive

Free First Month*

with this coupon

2809 Belt Line Rd
Garland, TX 75044

972.495.9505

*see manager for details
www.mystoragespace.com

ument

Engle Support Services

info@EngleSupport.com
www.EngleSupport.com
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Vitality Grant Update
(Continued from Page 1)

our schedule, since all the entrances should be completed by
then.

Also this fall our “Black-is-Back” streetlight installations should
begin. All the white “space-ships” will soon be gone, replaced
with our original-looking black carriage lamps and
poles. The materials have been ordered and GP&L
expects to receive our new poles and lights next
month. | have been assured that they will all be in-
’| stalled before our Grant deadline in December. With
all the changes, it should look pretty good around
here for the holiday season!

Speaking of the holiday season, Thanksgiving and Christmas are
peaking around the corner. | want to show my appreciation by
taking this opportunity to remind everyone of the overwhelming
generosity that accompanied our neighborhood’s Vitality Grant
Matching Fund. You may remember that we needed cash in the
amount of at least 15% of our roughly $125,000 grant in order
to use any of it. We received cash donations totaling 15.4%. We
had over $15,000 in donated labor and materials and have five
very special neighbors who have committed to regularly water-
ing the entrance plants where we have no sprinklers. We had
many, many volunteers who put forth great effort and many
hours of their time to make this endeavor a success. Including
our beautification dollars, the final tally of cash and other dona-
tions given to beautify and renovate Oakridge through the City
of Garland Neighborhood Vitality Grant can be estimated in the
range of $37,000 (and this from less than 45% of the neighbor-
hood!). | warned you it was overwhelming! Thank you all so very
much!

Please let your neighbors know that we depend on them to
maintain the Oakridge they enjoy so much. Please ask them to
become a member of the Oakridge Neighborhood (Volunteer)
Association.

e
» Room Additions

« Custom Cabin

FULL SERCE REM(
(214) 232-6612

« Kitchen, Bath Remodels
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Council Report

By Rick Williams, District 7 Councilman

If you read the Metro section of the Dallas Morning News, you
have read where many cities and counties in this area have been
experiencing budget deficits as they prepare to pass the budget
for fiscal year 2009 (i.e., 10/01/08 — 09/30/09). Garland was
certainly no different, and August is the month each year we
hold special meetings to hear presentations by city staff, and
there are also two meetings for public testimony. In the past,
the public meetings often had very few speakers, but not this
year. There were probably close to 75 people in the council
chambers both nights and about 25 speakers each night due to
several emotional budget cut items.

The first was shutting down Ridgewood library in south Garland
and, understandably, many people were not happy with deci-
sion. Additionally, two fire engines are going to be taken out of
service and replaced by 3 ambulances. Since 78% of all calls to
the fire department involve ambulance needs, adding 3 ambu-
lances for 2 fire engines made sense to me. Previously, there
was not an ambulance at the fire stations on Holford road or the
new station on Jupiter Road just south of Buckingham. Now all
11 fire stations in Garland will have an ambulance in addition to
one large engine and one smaller engine.

Originally on the City Manager’s proposed budget was the elimi-
nation of a Code Compliance presence on the weekend. How-
ever, several of us, including me, reversed that proposal even
though Code on the weekend only responds to limited issues.
Nonetheless, of all the constituent calls and emails | get, Code
complaints are the biggest number by far.

Also hitting the cutting room floor was Garland’s Star Spangled
4th which has been held at Firewheel Town Center the last two
years. That saved the City about $250,000, but efforts are cur-

Continued on Page 6
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Council Report
(Continued from Page 5)

rently underway to get the private sector to fund some sort of
4th of July festival in 2009.

One cut was really painful, and that was the elimination of cost
of living adjustments (COLAs) for current and future City of Gar-
land retirees. There’s a long and complicated story leading to
this decision, but in general the Texas Municipal Retirement
System was mismanaged out of Austin for many years. Now
that TMRS has new and competent leadership, they have told
cities what the funding must be to keep COLAs and that cost is
absolutely prohibitive. Consequently, Garland had to tell cur-
rent retirees (as well as future retirees) that what you are re-
ceiving now is what you will be receiving in the future. They
were understandably upset by this announcement and the City
is looking into ways of periodically providing them some extra
retirement funds.

You may also notice small things as a result of other budget
cuts. For example, next year the Parks Department will not be
putting pre-emergent on road medians, and cutting will be
every 10 days instead of 7. So, expect the medians not to look
as nice as they have in the past. The City has a number of color
flower beds throughout the City, and they will be replaced with

ONA Newsletter

native grasses and other perennials to save money. Other
money saving changes included having most city employees pay
$0.20 per mile (to and from work) for take-home vehicles

When the smoke cleared for FY 2009, the tax rate for the City of
Garland increased from 68.86 cents per $100.00 in assessed
value to 69.96. When taking into consideration the increase in
the homestead exemption from 7% to 8% a few months back,
this change means for a $150,000 home, the owner will be pay-
ing $0.40 per month more than this year. For an individual age
65 or older or disabled, they will be paying $0.06 per month less
in 2009. Typically, one’s City tax is less than 30% of the total tax
bill, as the school district, DCCCD, Parkland, and the county ac-
count for the rest. There were also small increases in the water
rate, waste water rate, and solid waste pick up.

Finally, kudos to Neighborhood Police Officer John Capers who
caught two thieves in an alley in the Camelot neighborhood.
There had been a rash of home burglaries in recent weeks in
that neighborhood, and these two lowlifes, I'm sure, accounted
for many of them.

As always, if you have questions or concerns, feel free to call me
(214-535-2648) or e-mail me at rickwilli@gmail.com.

ALL IN ONE CONSTRUCTION, INC.

2222 Moss Trail

Garland, Texas 75044

Established 1984

Visit our Web site at:

.
www ALLINONECONSTRUCTION.COM

General Liability * Worker's Compensation Insurance * References

Joe Wrinkle

972-530-4145




Vol. 16, No. 07

L ke o sood neighbor..

£ ThysJones
Y -

F: 972-496-2414
C: 469-441-1203

nicetice@niceticeagency.com

3112 N. Jupiter Rd. Ste. 218
STATE FARM

: * Garland, Texas 75044 =)
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WE SERVICE ALL TYPES OF SYSTEMS
REPAIR * INSTALLATION * DESIGN

! SPECIALIZING IN VALVE LOCATION, WIRING & CONTROLS
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Published by the Oakridge Neighborhood Association.
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On August 27, 2008 the Dallas Morning

News began delivering a small newspaper
called Briefing to selected neighborhoods.

Inside this Issue One of the selected neighborhoods is the Oakridge
President’s Letter 1 area. To stop receiving it, call 214 977-8333 or go
to www.dallasnews.com/briefing/.

Vitality Grant Update 1

Don’t Be a Victim

For the latest ONA news:

Oakridge Women'’s Club www.OakridgeNA.com.

o B~IN

Council Report

For the latest news in Garland:
www.ci.garland.tx.us.

City of Garland

Ranked 67 in list of Top 100 Best Places to Live!

, ) To receive the Oakridge Newsletter by email: send
http://money.cnn.com/magazines/moneymag/bplive/2008/top100/

an email to heather@englesupport.com.




